Frieth C.E.C. School

NEWSLETTER



Summer 1

20th April 2018

Letters & Emails sent home this week;

Letters;

KS1 Rabbi Solomon Visit letter Yr 3 Sing, Perform, Inspire letter Governors Donations Account info

Emails:

Hot weather advice Club sign-up reminder

TERM DATES 2017-2018

Onen

Close

	Open	01036
Autumn	6th Sep	20th Oct
	30th Oct	19th Dec
Spring	4th Jan	9th Feb
	19th Feb	29th Mar
Summer	17th Apr	24th May
	4th June	24th Jul

2017 -2018 INSET days

Mon 4th September 2017 Tues 5th September 2017 Wed 3rd Jan 2018 Mon 16th April 2018

Fri 25th May 2018

School will be closed May Bank Hol 7th May 2018

2018 2019

2010 2019		
	Open	Close
Autumn	5th Sept	19th Oct
	29th Oct	19th Dec
Spring	3rd Jan	15th Feb
	25th Feb	5th April
Summer	23rd April	24th May
	3rd June	24th July

Message from Mrs Reid

Welcome back to the summer term at Frieth. We hope the dismal weather over the Easter break didn't dampen your holiday fun and that you are all refreshed and ready for the coming term. This is always the busiest term at school and we have lots of learning challenges and fabulous activities to look forward to. The Yr 6 and Yr 2 pupils will be taking their end of key stage assessments (SATs) this term. This provides us with the chance to assess how much progress they have made in their time with us and how we can best provide for their future progress. Thank you to the year 2 parents who attended the SATs information session this Wednesday. We hope you found it useful. If any parents do want more information about the year 2 assessment arrangements, the slides have been made available on the Buzzards Class page of the website. After the Yr 6 SATs

have been completed,

Year 5 & 6 will be heading to France for a week in June and having a whale of a time with outdoor adventurous pursuits and practicing their French language in the local towns and villages. They will also be learning about WWI with a visit to the Somme and the museum in Albert. Year 3&4 have a project of their own, and will be performing at the 'Praise in the Park' service in Marlow which the whole school will attend (weather permitting) on Friday 22nd June. Families are also invited to join the local church schools for this service. We will also have our annual summer events and traditions, with our sports day morning and picnic taking place on Friday 13th July and the traditional Summer Queen Festival taking place on Friday 20th July.

In addition to this we have a Summer
Information Evening planned for Wednesday
6th June, so please keep the date! More information about this will come out next week.



This term, we are delighted to officially welcome Miss Catherine Holt to the Frieth team. Following a request made through the Parent Representatives meeting today, we are planning an informal 'Meet and Greet' session for parents in Owls class and will send more information as soon as we have a confirmed date and time. Finally, now that the sun has decided to arrive, please ensure your child has their named sun cream, water bottle and sun hat in school so we can keep them happy and healthy in the sunshine!

Enjoy the weekend weather and good luck to any London marathon runners out there!

Mrs Reid

PTA NEWS!

We look forward to seeing you all at the next PTA meeting

Tuesday 24th April 2018
7:30pm
Frieth CEC School

D e v

v e



Frieth C.E.C School Frieth Henley on Thames RG9 6PR

Phone: 01494 881554

E-mail:

office@frieth.bucks.sch.uk

School Donations Fund

Over the past few months there have been requests and suggestions from parents that the school set up a way for parents to donate to the school on a regular basis. This is especially relevant for families where work schedules limit the availability for the parents to support at school events. In discussion, it became apparent that some parents were unaware of the School Donations Fund. The governing body has therefore sent a letter home today which provides information on the fund and how to donate. It also has a form for setting up a donation attached.

If you wish to donate in this way please fill in the form and enclose in an envelope marked confidential and addressed to the Bursar, Mr Howard Taylor, who administers the fund. If you wish to find out how the fund is used, you can visit the school website fundraising page http://www.friethschool.co.uk/website/school_donations_fund_and_community_fundraising/308542 or ask Mrs Reid.

As the donations are anonymous, if you have any questions about setting up a standing order or the administration of the donations and gift aid, please telephone and ask to speak to Mr Taylor directly. He can usually be reached on Tuesday, Thursday or Friday. Thank you for your support.

<u>REMINDERS</u>

Sunny Weather

Now the weather is becoming sunny please remember to apply sun cream before your child arrives in school. Should they need to reapply, each child should have their own clearly named cream which they should be able to apply themselves. For safety reasons, children are not allowed to use another child's cream. Please also ensure your child has a named sun hat and brings a bottle of water into school with them. Sunglasses are not permitted without a note from a medical professional as the visor on a sun hat will provide enough eye protection. Please also ensure they have a named water bottle in school every day.

Reply Slips: Please return all reply slips as soon possible for the KS1 Rabbi Solomon visit and Yr 3's trip to Sing, Perform, Inspire.

<u>Clubs</u>—Please fill out an Emergency Contact and Collection arrangements slip for every after-school club that your child is taking part in and return to the office. This is especially important if someone else is collecting your child.

School website

During the Parent Rep meeting earlier today it was brought to our attention that the school website is showing a glitch on the class pages when being viewed on mobile phones. Instead of directing to the current pages, it still shows as the archived pages from last year. Mrs Reid is in contact with our website provider e-schools to rectify this problem. In the meantime, when checking the class pages, please log on through a laptop or computer to ensure you are looking at the most recent information.



Frieth C.E.C School Frieth Henley on Thames RG9 6PR

Phone: 01494 881554

E-mail:

office@frieth.bucks.sch.uk

Choir club

We are looking for an additional volunteer to help Mrs Cheung run our choir club next term. Mrs Reid will also be supporting the club, but it would be fantastic to have another musician who may be able to provide an extra pair of hands. This does not necessarily need to be a parent, so if you know of any musicians in the community who may like to help out, please let us know.

Owls Class Assembly: Owls class assembly will be held on Friday 8th June 2018 at 2:45.

Parking: Please be reminded that parents are asked not to park in the front car park, or in front of the village hall (unless in a marked space) at the end of the day for collection. This is to ensure the safety of the children at the end of the school day as well as to ensure all entrance and exits are free of congestion for emergency vehicles should they be needed.

DIARY DATES

Dates and events happening in the school diary can all be accessed in the Calendar section of the School Website at the following link:

http://www.friethschool.co.uk/website/calendar/186376